英検過去問ひもとき講座(4級) 【2024年度第3回】2025年1月26日(日)実施

	%の(1)から(15)までの(選び,その蕃号のマーク欄		うます。 最も適切なものを	\mathfrak{T} 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から $\overset{\mathfrak{d}}{-}$ つ
	A: Did you () th		1ika?	
	B: Yes, I did. I'm ha			
	1 walk	2 fall	3 ride	4 win
(2)	A: Why is Maria () with you?		
	B: I don't know. She	e isn't talking to me		
	1 delicious	2 fast	3 angry	4 thin
(3)	Josh went to an art	t () yesterday	. He saw a lo	ot of interesting paintings
	1 pencil	2 question	3 color	4 museum
(4)	A: What's wrong, Han	a?		
	<i>B:</i> I'm (). I wa	ant to go to bed.		
	1 sleepy	2 loud	3 long	4 snowy
(5)	Larry lives in a big o	city, but he wants to	move to a sn	nall () in the future.
	1 flower	2 book	3 cup	4 town
	A: Are you()fo B: Yes, I am. I studi			
	1 heavy	2 noisy	3 true	4 ready
(7)	Yumi is a high scho	ool teacher in Japan	ı. Her () is a college student in
	1 daughter	2 cloud	3 pie	4 money

(8) A: Did your brother help you with your homework?							
B: Yes. He's always very () to me.							
	1 tall	2 slow	3 kind	4 wet			
(9)	(9) Tony loves to travel. In the future, he wants to travel all over the ().						
	1 ear	2 box	3 arm	4 world			
(10) Luke is good () playing tennis. He is on the school team.							
	1 of	2 at	3 up	4 to			
(11)	A: Can I use your co	emputer now?					
	B: () a minute	e. I need to read an e	-mail first.				
	1 Fall	2 Wait	3 Cut	4 Put			
(12)	A: You can't go to be	ed now. () a ba	th first.				
	B: OK, Mom.						
	1 Take	2 Drive	3 Wear	4 Send			
(13) A: There () many interesting animals at this zoo.							
	B: Yes. I want to c	ome here again.					
	1 is	2 are	3 am	4 be			
(14)		than snowboarding, To	om?				
	B: I think so, but it's						
	1 harder	2 hard	3 hardest	4 too hard			
(15) A: Did you get any food at the baseball stadium yesterday, Linda?							
	,	wo hot dogs. They w		4			
	1 eat	2 eating	3 eats	4 ate			

②							
(16) Son: Dad, I finished cleaning the bathroom.							
Father: () You can play video games now.							
Son: Thanks!							
1 Take care.	2 I don't know.						
3 Good job.	4 You, too.						
(17) Boy: How many people came to your party?							
Girl: () It was fun.							
1 See you there.	2 Welcome home.						
3 About 10.	4 More than three hours.						
(18) Student: What do we need for the p	party tomorrow, Ms. Smith?						
Teacher: There will be lots of food, I	out ()						
1 bring some drinks.	2 we're going to play games.						
3 it'll be in the afternoon.	4 I'm very hungry now.						
(19) <i>Salesclerk:</i> May I help you?							
Man: Yes. ()							
Salesclerk: They're on the 6th floor.							
1 Are these my socks?	2 Do I have to buy these socks?						
3 Where are the men's socks?	4 Can I try on these socks?						
(20) <i>Man:</i> Do you want to go to the concert tonight?							
Woman: Sorry, I need to work late.	But ()						
1 I live near here.	2 I know you.						
3 thanks for asking.	4 this isn't my ticket.						

③ $\%$ の(21)から(25)までの日本党の意味を製すように①から⑤までを並べかえて の学に入れなさい。そして,2番首と4番首に〈るものの最も適切な組含せを 1,2,3,4 の学からごつ 選び,その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。※ただし,() の学では,党のはじめに 〈る語も小文学になっています。					
(21) 数学のテストの間, 教室はとても静かでした。 (① during ② was ③ quiet ④ very ⑤ the classroom)					
1 5 - 2 2 1 - 4 3 3 - 1 4 2 - 3					
(22) そのパンケーキはお置と高じくらいの大きさでした。 (① as ② the pancake ③ as the plate ④ was ⑤ big) 1 ④ - ③ 2 ⑤ - ① 3 ② - ③ 4 ④ - ⑤					
(23) きのうの					
(24) どのバスがホテルに一番学く着きますか。 (① will ② the hotel ③ which ④ bus ⑤ get to) 「					

(25) お $math = 2$ お $math = 2$ かまれないでください。								
(① wash	② don't	③ to	4 forget	⑤ the dishes)				
Please								
1 4 - 1	2 ② -	- ③	3 4 - 5	4 ② - ④				

④A 次の掲示の内容に関して、(26)と(27)の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または交を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1、2、3、4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Summer Camp

There will be a camping trip for students in August.

When: August 12-14

Where: Ruess River Camp

Students will go fishing and learn about the trees and

flowers around the river.

We will meet in front of the school and go to the camp by bus.

If you are interested, talk to Ms. Wilson before June 3.

- (26) What will students do at the camp?
 - 1 Take pictures of the river.
 - 2 Clean the bus.
 - 3 Go fishing.
 - 4 Climb trees.
- (27) Where will the students meet?
 - 1 In front of the school.
 - 2 In Ms. Wilson's room.
 - 3 At the bus stop.
 - 4 At the river.

④ B %の E メールの内容に関して、(28)から(30)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中からごう選び、その審号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Amy Simmons

To: Greg Harris
Date: May 12
Subject: My watch

.....

Dear Coach Harris,

At basketball practice today, I took off my watch. I always put it in my bag before practice because I don't want to break it.

However, my watch wasn't in my bag when I got home! I need it tomorrow afternoon because I'll take a test. Did I leave my watch in the gym?

. . .

Thank you,

Amy

From: Greg Harris To: Amy Simmons

Date: May 12

Subject: Your watch

.....

Hello Amy,

I found your watch on a bench in the gym. I took it to the school office, so you can go there and get it. The office is closed now. It'll open at 8:00 a.m. tomorrow. The office is always busy at lunchtime, so you should go there tomorrow morning.

See you soon,

Coach Harris

- (28) What will Amy do tomorrow afternoon?
 - 1 Play basketball.
 - 2 Take a test.
 - 3 Buy a new watch.
 - 4 Meet Coach Harris.
- (29) Where did Coach Harris find Amy's watch?
 - 1 In the gym.
 - 2 At the school office.
 - 3 In her classroom.
 - 4 At home.
- (30) Amy should go to the school office
 - 1 this afternoon.
 - 2 tomorrow morning.
 - 3 tomorrow at lunchtime.
 - 4 tomorrow afternoon.

④C 添の英党の内容に関して、(31)から(35)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または党を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1、2、3、4 のやからごつ選び、その審号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Fun at the Beach

Jill is from a big city in Canada. Every summer, she visits the beach with her family. She enjoys swimming there. One day last summer, she also went fishing with her father. They got up at six in the morning and got on a boat at seven. They went fishing for four hours, but they didn't catch any fish. Jill didn't like fishing.

The next day, Jill went for a walk by the beach at noon. She met a woman with long hair there. Jill asked her, "Do you like fishing?" The woman said, "No, but I love surfing." Jill wanted to try surfing. The woman said, "You should take surfing lessons first."

Last fall, Jill went to college. At college, she started taking surfing lessons. Her first lesson was in the college swimming pool. Now, Jill has a lesson every week. This summer, she will take a trip with her friends. They will go surfing in the sea.

1 She goes fishing. 2 She goes to the swimming pool. 3 She goes to the beach. 4 She goes on a boat trip. (32) What time did Jill and her father get on a boat? 1 At four. 2 At six. 3 At seven. 4 At noon. (33) Who did Jill meet by the beach? 1 A man from a big city. 2 A woman with long hair. 3 Her father's friend. 4 Her swimming coach. (34) What did Jill do at college? 1 She joined a fishing club. 2 She learned to swim. 3 She started taking surfing lessons.

4 She cleaned the pool every week.

3 Have swimming lessons at college.

4 Take a trip with her friends.

(35) What will Jill do this summer?

1 Buy a new boat.2 Get a summer job.

(31) What does Jill do every summer?

英検過去問ひもとき講座(4級)解答と解説 【2024年度第3回】2025年1月26日(日)実施

(1)(1) 4 win 勝つ・成功する

(和訳) A:あなたはスピーチコンテストで優勝しましたか、ミカ。 B:はい。私は嬉しいです。

(解説) 1 walk 歩く、2 fall 落ちる、3 ride 乗る

(2) 3 angry 怒っている・腹を立てている

(和訳) A:マリアはなぜあなたに怒っているのですか。

B: 私はわかりません。彼女は私と話してくれません。

(解説) 1 delicious 美味しい、2 fast 速い、4 thin 薄い

(3) 4 (art) museum 美術館

(和訳) ジョッシュは昨日美術館に行きました。彼はそこでたくさんの興味深い絵画を見ました。

(解説) 1 pencil 鉛筆、2 question 質問、3 color 色

(4) 1 sleepy 眠い

(和訳) A: どうしたの、ハナ。 B: 私は眠いです。私は寝たいです。

(解説) 2 loud うるさい・大声の、3 long 長い、4 snowy 雪の・雪が降っている

(5) 4 town 町

(和訳) ラリーは大都市に住んでいますが、彼は将来小さな町に引っ越したいと思っている。

(解説) 1 flower 花、2 book 本、3 cup カップ

(6) 4 ready 準備ができている

(和訳) A: あなたはテストの準備ができていますか、リサ。

B:はい、できています。私は昨日たくさん勉強をしました。

(解説) 1 heavy 重い、2 noisy うるさい、3 true 本当の

(7) 1 daughter 娘

(和訳) ユミは日本で高校の先生をしています。彼女の娘は大学生でアメリカにいます。

(解説) 2 cloud 雲、3 pie パイ、4 money お金

(8) 3 kind 親切な・優しい

(和訳) A:あなたのお兄さんはあなたの宿題を手伝ってくれましたか。

B:はい。彼はいつも私にとても優しくしてくれます。

(解説) 1 tall 高い、2 slow ゆっくりな、4 wet 濡れている

(9) 4 (all over the) world 世界中

(和訳) トニーは旅行することが大好きです。将来、彼は世界中を旅行したいと思っています。

(解説) 1 ear 耳、2 box 箱、3 arm 腕

(10) 2 (be good) at \sim が上手です

(和訳) ルークはテニスが上手です。彼は学校のチームに所属しています。

(解説) 1 of ~の、3 up ~上に、4 to ~へ、~に

(11) 2 wait (a minute) ちょっと待って

(和訳) A: あなたのパソコンを今使ってもいいですか。

B: ちょっと待って。私は初めにEメールを読む必要があります。

(解説) 1 Fall 落ちる、3 Cut 切る、4 Put 置く

(12) 1 Take (a bath) お風呂に入る

(和訳) A: 今は寝られませんよ。初めにお風呂に入りなさい。 B:わかりました、お母さん。

(解説) 2 Drive 運転する、3 Wear 着る、4 Send 送る

(13) 2 (There) are ~ ~があります・~がいます

(和訳) A:この動物園にはたくさんの興味深い動物がいます。 B:はい。またここに来たいです。

(解説) 1 is、3 am、4 be は、いずれも文法的に誤り。Animals は複数形のため are を選ぶ。

(14) 1 harder (than) ~よりも難しい・~よりも大変だ

(和訳) A:スキーはスノーボードより難しいですか、トム。 B:私はそう思いますが、とても楽しいです。

(解説) 2 hard、3 hardest、4 too hard は、いずれも文法的に誤り。

比較級は-er + than の形になることを覚えましょう。

(15) 4 ate 食べた

(和訳) A: 昨日野球場で何か食べましたか、リンダ。

B:はい。私は2つホットドッグを食べました。美味しかったです。

(解説) 1 eat、2 eating、3 eats はいずれも文法的に誤り。昨日の話なので過去形のate を選びましょう。 不規則活用のため eat – ate となり、過去形の-ed がつかないことに注意しましょう。

(2) (16) 3 Good job いいね。

(和訳) 息子:お父さん,私はお風呂掃除を終えました。

父:いいね。今からゲームをしてもいいよ。

息子:ありがとう。

(解説) 1 Take care. (気をつけて。)、2 I don't know. (私はわからないです。)、4 You, too. (あなたも。)

(17) 3 About 10. 約10人です。

(和訳) 男の子:あなたのパーティーに何人来ましたか。 女の子:約10人です。楽しかったです。

(解説) 1 See you there. (また会いましょう。)、2 Welcome home. (ようこそ。)、4 More than three hours. (3 時間以上です。)

(18) 1 bring some drinks. 飲み物を持ってくる。

(和訳) 生徒:明日のパーティーのために何が必要ですか、スミス先生。

先生:食べ物はたくさんありますが、飲み物を持って来て下さい。

(解説) 2 we're going to play games. (私たちはゲームをする予定です。)、3 it'll be in the afternoon. (それは午後に行います。)、4 I'm very hungry now. (私は今、とてもお腹が空いています。)

(19) 3 Where are the men's socks? 男性用の靴下はどこにありますか。

(和訳) 店員:いらっしゃいませ。

男性:はい。男性用の靴下はどこにありますか。

店員:6階にあります。

(解説) 1 Are these my socks? (これらは私の靴下ですか。)、2 Do I have to buy these socks? (これらの靴下を買わないといけませんか。)、4 Can I try on these socks? (これらの靴下を試着してもいいですか。)

(20) 3 thanks for asking. 聞いてくれてありがとう。

(和訳) 男性:あなたは今夜コンサートに行きたいですか。

女性:ごめんなさい、私は遅くまで仕事をしなくてはいけません。でも聞いてくれてありがとう。

(解説) 1 I live near here. (私はここの近くに住んでいます。)、2 I know you. (私はあなたを知っています。)、4 this isn't my ticket. (これは私のチケットではありません。)

③ (21) 4

(英文) The classroom was very quiet during (the math test.) ⑤②④③①

(解説) 並べかえの問題では、主語「〜は、〜が」と動詞「〜だ、〜する」を見つけることが最優先です。 ここでは主語「教室は」+動詞「〜だった」のあとに形容詞「とても静か」の順番にすることがポイント。

(22) 4

(英文) The pancake was as big as the plate. ②④①⑤③

(解説) as 原形 as 「同じくらい~です。」の表現は頻出表現。ここでは as big as のかたまりに注目する。主語は「このパンケーキは」+動詞「~でした」から文章を作り始めるとわかりやすい。

(23) 1

(英文) (Tom and) I were playing tennis yesterday (afternoon .) ③①⑤②④

(解説) 主語は「トムと私は」+動詞「~をした」から文章を作り始めることがポイント。

(24) 4

(英文) Which bus will get to the hotel (first?) 34152

(解説)Which はその直後に名詞をともない、文頭に置くことが多い。ここでは Which bus (どのバスが) となり、他の例としては Which color (どの色が)、Which sport (どのスポーツが)、Which country (どの国が) など多くの場面で使われる。頻出表現なので暗記しましょう。

(25) 1

(英文) (Please) don't forget to wash the dishes. ②④③①⑤

(解説) <禁止>「~してはいけない。」を表す Don't + 動詞の原形~の表現を覚えよう。「~することを忘れる」は forget to +動詞の原形の形になることを覚えましょう。

(本文和訳)

サマーキャンプ

8月に学生向けのキャンプ旅行を行います。

日程:8月12日から14日

場所:ルイス川キャンプ

生徒たちは釣りに行ったり、川の周りの木や花について学びます。

学校前に集合してバスでキャンプ場へ行きます。 もし興味があるならばウィルソン先生に 6 月 3 日までに話してください。

(26) What will students do at the camp? (生徒たちはキャンプで何をしますか。)

正解: 3 Go fishing. (釣りに行く。)

解 説 1 Take pictures of the river. (川の写真を撮る。) 2 Clean the bus. (バスを掃除する。) 4 Climb trees. (木に登る。)

ポイント 本文 4 行目の Students will go fishing and learn about the trees and flowers around the river. (生徒たちは釣りに行ったり、川の周りの木や花について学びます。) をヒントに考えよう。

(27) Where will the students meet?

(生徒たちはどこに集合しますか。)

正解:1 In front of the school. (学校の前で。)

解 説 2 In Ms. Wilson's room. (ウィルソン先生の部屋で。) 3 At the bus stop. (バス

停で。) 4 At the river. (川で。)

ポイント 本文 6 行目の We will meet in front of the school and go to the camp by

bus. (学校前に集合してバスでキャンプ場へ行きます。) がヒント。

④B (本文和訳)

エイミー シモンズより

グレッグ ハリスヘ

日付:5月12日 件名:私の時計

.....

親愛なるハリスコーチ。

今日のバスケットボールの練習で私は時計を外しました。私はそれを壊したくないので、いつも練習の前にそれを私のバックに入れます。しかし、家に帰った時に私のバックにそれがありませんでした。私は試験を受けるので、明日の午後それが必要です。私は時計を体育館に忘れていきましたか。

ありがとうございます。

エイミー

グレッグ ハリスより

エイミー シモンズヘ

日付:5月12日 件名:あなたの時計

.....

こんにちは エイミー。

私は体育館のベンチであなたの時計を見つけました。私はそれを学校の事務室へ持っていきましたのであなたはそれを取りに行けます。今は事務室が閉まっています。明日朝8時に開くでしょう。事務室はいつもお昼休みには忙しいので、あなたは明日の朝取りに行くべきでしょう。

また会いましょう。

ハリスコーチ

(28) What will Amy do tomorrow afternoon?

(エイミーは明日の午後何をする予定ですか。)

正解: 2 Take a test. (試験を受ける。)

解 説 1 Play basketball. (バスケットボールをする。) 3 Buy a new watch. (新しい時計を買う。) 4 Meet Coach Harris. (ハリスコーチに会う。)

ポイント エイミーの手紙 3 文目から 4 文目の I need it tomorrow afternoon because I'll take a test. (私は試験を受けるので、明日の午後それが必要です。) 文中の tomorrow afternoon がヒント。

(29) Where did Coach Harris find Amy's watch? (ハリスコーチはどこでエイミーの時計を見つけましたか。)

正解: 1 In the gym. (体育館で。)

解説 2 At the school office. (学校の事務室で。) 3 In her classroom. (彼女の教室で。) 4 At home. (家で。)

ポイント ハリスコーチの手紙 1 文目の I found your watch on a bench in the gym. (私は体育館のベンチであなたの時計を見つけました。) 文末の in the gym がヒント。

(30) Amy should go to the school office

(エイミーは学校の事務室へ行くべき)

正解: 2 tomorrow morning. (明日の朝。)

解説 1 this afternoon. (今日の午後。) 3 tomorrow at lunchtime. (明日の昼休み。) 4 tomorrow afternoon. (明日の午後。)

ポイント ハリスコーチの手紙 3 文目から 4 文目 The office is always busy at

lunchtime, so you should go there tomorrow morning. (事務室はいつもお昼休みには忙しいので、あなたは明日の朝取りに行くべきでしょう。)

ビーチでの楽しみ

ジルはカナダの大都市出身です。毎年夏には、彼女は家族と一緒にビーチを訪れます。彼女はそこで 水泳を楽しみます。去年の夏のある日、彼女はお父さんと釣りにも行きました。彼らは朝 6 時に起きて、7 時にボートに乗りました。彼らは 4 時間釣りをしましたが、何も釣れませんでした。ジルは釣りが好きではありませんでした。

次の日、ジルはお昼にビーチを散歩しました。彼女はそこで髪の長い女性に会いました。ジルは彼女に「釣りは好きですか」と聞きました。女性は「いいえ、私はサーフィンが好きです。」と言いました。ジルはサーフィンに挑戦したくなりました。その女性は「まず始めに、サーフィンのレッスンを受けるべきです。」と言いました。

去年の秋、ジルは大学に行きました。彼女は大学でサーフィンのレッスンを受け始めました。彼女の初めてのレッスンは大学のプールでおこないました。今、ジルは毎週レッスンを受けています。今年の夏、彼女は友達と旅行に行く予定です。彼らは海でサーフィンをするつもりです。

(31) What does Jill do every summer? ジルは毎年夏に何をしていますか。

正解: 3 She goes to the beach (彼女はビーチに行きます。)

解説 1 She goes fishing. (彼女は釣りに行きます。) 2 She goes to the swimming pool. (彼女はプールに行きます。) 4 She goes on a boat trip. (彼女はボート旅行に行きます。)

ポイント 第一段落 1 文目 Every summer, she visits the beach with her family. (毎年夏に、彼女は家族とビーチに行きます。) をヒントにしよう。

(32) What time did Jill and her father get on a boat? ジルと彼女のお父さんは何時にボートで行きましたか。

正解: <u>3 At seven. (7時。)</u>

解 説 1 At four. (4 時。) 2 At six. (6 時。) 4 At noon. (正午に。)

ポイント 第一段落 3 文目 They got up at six in the morning and got on a boat at seven.

(彼らは朝6時に起きて、7時にはボートに乗りました。)を読み取り正解を選ぼう。

(33) Who did Jill meet by the beach? ジルはビーチで誰に会いましたか。

正解: 2 A woman with long hair. (髪の長い女性。)

解説 1 A man from a big city. (大きい町から来た男性。) 3 Her father's friend. (彼女のお父さんの友達。) 4 Her swimming coach. (彼女の水泳のコーチ。)

ポイント 第二段落 1 文目 She met a woman with long hair there. (彼女はそこで髪の長い女性に会いました。) がヒント。

(34) What did Jill do at college? ジルは大学で何をしましたか。

正解: 3 She started taking surfing lessons. 彼女はサーフィンのレッスンを受け始めました。

解説 1 She joined a fishing club. (彼女は釣りクラブに入った。) 2 She learned to swim. (彼女は水泳を学んだ。) 4 She cleaned the pool every week. (彼女は毎週プールを掃除した。)

ポイント 第三段落 1 文目 At college, she started taking surfing lessons. (大学で、彼女はサーフィンのレッスンを受け始めました。) がヒント。

(35) What will Jill do this summer? ジルは今年の夏何をしますか。

正解: 4 Take a trip with her friends. (彼女の友達と旅行をする。)

る。) 3 Have swimming lessons at college. (大学で水泳の授業を受ける。)

ポイント 第三段落 3 文目 This summer, she will take a trip with her friends. (今年の夏、彼女は友達と旅行に行きます。) がヒント。